
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

This is our final newsletter of the Advent Term and what a busy and successful term it has 

been!  As the Christmas break approaches, I would like to thank the children, parents, staff 

and governors for all of their hard work and commitment to the school. Working with such 

caring and enthusiastic families is a great privilege. 

We are also very proud of the excellent work and the outstanding behaviour shown by the 

children at CTK.  The children never cease to amaze me with their talent, knowledge, and 

kindness towards one another.  

We will continue to nurture them, academically and spiritually, in 2023 to enable them to 

Believe and Achieve!  I look forward to seeing you in all in 2023 and wish you a happy and 

holy Christmas from all of your friends at CTK.  

 

Our Catholic Mission  

Sponsored Sleepover for City of Sanctuary  

A huge thank you to all our friends and families for your very generous sponsor donations 

during Advent. So far we have raised £350. This is an incredible amount of money and your 

generosity is greatly appreciated. A polite reminder to bring in your sponsor donations as 

soon as possible.  

 

Christingle Liturgies 

We always look forward to the Christingle Liturgy on the last day of the Advent term. A huge 

thank you to our Year 2 children, the junior chaplains and the adults who worked with them 

to plan and lead such a prayerful liturgy.  It was a beautiful candlelit celebration and a 

perfect way to end the term in preparation for Christmas. 

 

Parish Links  

Bishop Patrick has issued a message about returning to church for Christmas: 

Christmas is a time for families. So often we visit family at Christmas and exchange cards 

and gifts with loved ones. We see at the heart of Christmas the Christ child, Jesus, coming 

into the world and into his earthly family of Mary and Joseph. This is a time for me to 

encourage you to join with your parish family, to connect, or perhaps to reconnect, with 

fellow parishioners who make up the family of our parishes, of our diocese, and indeed who 

make up the family of the Church, the Body of Christ.  

Our school serves two parishes: Blessed Sacrament and St Peter’s and Mother of God RC 

Church.  The parish websites contain information about Mass times and other notices for the 

festive period.  

https://www.westleicestercatholic.org/            

http://motherofgodleicester.co.uk/  
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Faith in Action - 3GH 

As part of our Harvest Liturgy this year, each class were asked to make a pledge of 

something they could do to help those in need. 

 

3GH made a pledge to practise the virtue of justice by raising money through spon-

sors to give to charities such as Braunstone Foodshare.  

 

Pupils in 3GH asked family and friends to sponsor them to complete 4 laps of the 

playground each day for a week. This is a total of two and a half miles! 

 

Over the past two weeks, they have completed their pledge, raising a tremendous 

£394.41 for Braunstone Foodshare. 

 

Children, we could not be more proud of you. Parents/carers, thank you so much 

for your generous donations. The money the children have raised will make such a 

difference to those living in our local community. 
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Attendance 

Overall our attendance last week was 92.1%  This is due to pupil illness.  

Miss Nokes’ class were the winners last week with 99.3%. This is a great achievement and 

we are very pleased.   

2nd place: Miss O’Brien’s  class with 97.3% 

3rd place: Miss Ross’ class with 96.3% 

As part of our aim to raise standards and improve pupil outcomes we will continue to 

closely monitor the attendance and punctuality of all our pupils after Christmas.  

 

Word Count Competition on the Junior Site  

The word count competition has continued on the Junior Site this half term! The children 

have been working hard on their reading and quizzing and we have winning classes in 

each phase... 

Middle phase: 4GO with 1,551,741 words read 

Upper phase: 5SN with 1,928,749 words read 

Well done to both classes! They will choose their class treat after Christmas.  
 

Christmas Reading Race track 

To inspire our children to continue reading over the festive period, we are holding a read-

ing racetrack competition just for the Christmas holidays. The children have been given a 

Christmas race track which they should aim to try to complete by Friday Jan 6th.  Every 

child who returns a completed racetrack by this date will be awarded 10 house points or 

Dojo points and be entered into a prize draw for the chance to win £15 worth of books! 

 

Staffing Update  

Miss Laycock will be starting her maternity leave over the Christmas holidays. We wish her 

all the very best as she embarks on the incredible journey of motherhood and we look for-

ward to welcoming Baby Brant to the CTK family in January 2023!  Mrs Bayliss and Mrs Gib-

son, two very experienced teachers at CTK, will be covering in 1SL for the rest of the aca-

demic year.  

 

Term Dates for 2023-2024 

There is a slight change to the term dates for the academic year 2023-2024.  We will be re-

turning slightly later at the start of the school year on Thursday 31st August 2023 and finish-

ing on Friday12th July 2024.  I appreciate that this is some distance away, but I wanted to 

give you the maximum notice. Please find the amended term dates on our website: Christ 

The King Catholic Voluntary Academy - Term Dates (ctkleicester.co.uk)  

https://www.ctkleicester.co.uk/Term-Dates/
https://www.ctkleicester.co.uk/Term-Dates/
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Online Safety  

Please see the Parent guide below for setting up Apps, Games and Software this Christmas. 
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Christmas Dinner Day  

Our kitchen managers, Miss Williams and Mrs Basten, and our assistants, Mrs Limbachiya, 

Mrs Chinn, Mrs Okposio and Mrs Russell cooked up a festive feast for us on Wednesday! 

Thank you ladies!  

The children thoroughly enjoyed Christmas dinner with their friends whilst listening to some 

Christmas music.  There were smiles everywhere! 

Thank you also to the staff and lunchtime supervisors who helped during the mammoth 

two hour lunchtime.  

 

Christmas Carol Performances  

The children enjoyed learning new carols and the opportunity to perform them to parents 

this week. Thank you to the children for singing so beautifully and to all the parents who 

attended. We hope you have enjoyed them. The children have certainly filled us with 

Christmas spirit this week and we are very proud of each and every one of them.  A huge 

thank you to the CTK team who have worked hard to support the children.  

 

Pantomime – Cinderella  

What a lot of excitement on Monday! All our children in Years 1-6 

went on a trip to see Cinderella at De Montfort Hall which was a 

huge success.  Not only did the children have lots of fun, but for 

some of them, it was their first trip to the theatre.  

Thank you to the Parents’ Association for subsidising the cost of the 

trip for our families.  

 

 

Friends of Christ the King Parents’ Association  

I would like to thank our fantastic Parents’ Association for hosting the Christmas discos  this 

week. They were a huge success and the children thoroughly enjoyed themselves! I would 

also like to thank them for arranging a special visit from Father Christmas this week, where 

chocolate treats were delivered to each and every child at Christ the King! We are very 

lucky to have some very dedicated parents who are willing to sacrifice their time to create 

these special memories for our children but we need more volunteers if we are going to 

organise any future events for our children and families.  If you would like to get involved 

and help, if only for a short time or at one event, then please contact the school office.  
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On behalf of all the staff and Governors at CTK, we wish you all a happy, holy and 

peaceful Christmas with your families.  

God bless, 

 

 

Mrs Annie Carter and the CTK Team 

Key Dates 

 

Tuesday 3rd January Staff training day 

Wednesday 4th January Children back to school! 

Wednesday 4th January  6EG swimming today  until Wednesday 1st 

March  

Tuesday 31st January St Thomas Aquinas Feast Day celebration  

Tuesday 7th February Safer Internet Day 

Monday 13th and Tuesday 14th February Parents’ Evening  

Friday 17th February  School closes for February Half Term  


